LEGAL NOTICE
RFP FOR CONSTRUCTION MANAGEMENT SERVICES

The Putnam Valley Central School District (“District”) is soliciting proposals from firms for construction management services in connection with a capital project to be presented to the voters of the District in December 2018. Specifications and instructions may be obtained beginning, Monday, October 15, 2018, between the hours of 10:00 AM and 2:00 PM, Monday through Friday, except holidays, at the District Business Office, 171 Oscawana Lake Road, Putnam Valley, NY 10579, Tel. No. (845) 528-7976, Email jfigarella@pvcsd.org.

Sealed proposals must be received by the District by 11:00 AM on Friday November 2, 2018 at the District Business Office, Administration Building, 171 Oscawana Lake Road, Putnam Valley, NY 10579.  No oral, telephonic or electronic proposals or modifications of proposals will be considered.  Any proposal not received by the date and time referenced above will be returned to the proposer unopened.
The District assumes no liability for any delivery delays by any mail or postal carrier or delivery service. The Proposer assumes sole responsibility for ensuring that the proposal is received by the District at the appropriate place on or before the date and time set forth above.  
All inquiries regarding the RFP or procedures for responding must be submitted in writing. Inquiries and responses will be recorded and distributed via email addenda to all proposers of record.  Inquiries must be submitted to Jill Figarella via email at jfigarella@pvcsd.org.
[bookmark: _GoBack]The Board of Education reserves the right reject to any and all proposals if it deems that such action serves the best interests of the District.  





